Minutes from
Southmuir Parent Council Meeting
@ 18.30

In Staff Room

10th September 2013

Present :- Jen, Mandy, Angela Mc, Tracey, Richard, Margaret, Eimer, Denise, Sharon, Linda, Laura.

Apologies :- Janet, Sophie, Angela D, Pam, Donna, Lynn N, Lynne Mc, Lorraine H, Louise, Ron Proctor.

Jen welcomed everyone to our first meeting of the new term.

Minutes of last meeting. Passed as true reflection on meeting. No matters arising from them.

After School Club Update - Jen began by telling everyone that Angela Mc. , Denise and herself had a meeting with Graeme Hodge from the council on Friday. 6th September to discuss plans and possible funding for this project to go ahead.  Jen then asked Denise to explain more.  Denise said as there was no space in the school to set up the club, a portacabin in the grounds would be the way to go! Denise had plans of a cabin for all to see. Prices vary greatly so rather than going for brand new one Mr Hodge was going to look in to the council having any that could be rehoused to Southmuir. So that is being looked into. Richard asked if there was still enough interest and about the questionnaire that had been handed out previously? Denise and others seemed to think that there was still a need. It was decided that it would be a good idea to set up a committee of volunteers to get this project up and running. So if anyone is interested could they please contact Jen or the school by Friday 20th September . Thank You.

Quality Standards Questionnaire - Jen gave out a few copies, this is a questionnaire for the Parent Council to fill in and return to the Angus Council regarding feedback on what we think about the standards and quality of what the Angus Council provide in the area. Form was filled in and Jen will return.

Fundraising Ideas - After ideas having been put forward at the last meeting our next fundraiser is to be a Christmas Shopping night. This will hopefully be held at Southmuir. Jen asked for suggestions for stalls etc. Tombola, cake and candy, festive face painting, Santa’s grotto and raffle and the children will be making crafts at school to be on sale on the night.

Tables @ £10 per table will be offered to local shops and craft workers and Jen has asked for a raffle prize from any one that takes a table.

It was decided that the date for this event would be -  FRIDAY 08th NOVEMBER
                                                                       TIME -  7pm - 9pm
                                                                 TICKETS - £2 per adult, children free.

Price will include refreshment!

A.O.C.B. - Jen asked Angela Mc. if the school could include in the next newsletter news of the disco being organised to raise funds for Lucy Wright on Friday October the 04th in St. Andrews church hall and for the children to be made more aware of why this event is going ahead and more about Lucy. Angela agreed to do this and she said she would enquire if some of the funds collected from Splash could be donated to the Lucy Wright cause.

Next Meeting - set for Tuesday 22nd October @18.30 in the school staffroom.

Jen then thanked everyone for coming.

